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Dear parents and caregivers 

School Holidays 

Term 3 has flown by and I know that we are all looking forward to the school 

holidays that begin this Friday 23rd September.  At the end of what has 

been a very busy term, I would like to sincerely thank everybody in the Ham-

mond Park Primary School community for their ongoing commitment to the 

learning of all students at our school.  

Our hard working teachers and Education Assistants should be very proud of 

their commitment to the students in their care. The academic and social pro-

gress students have made in the classrooms is certainly worth celebrating. 

This progress supports our belief that every student in our school is capa-

ble of successful learning. 

Our wider school community that includes our parents and caregivers, our 

P&C Association and our School Board support us every day to be the best 

we can be.  Thank you to the P&C, the Fundraising Committee and the Can-

teen Committee who have shown huge enthusiasm and initiative in success-

fully running a number of highly successful fundraising events this term.  The 

Father’s Day Stall, Faction Carnival lunches, Zinc Stations and most recently 

the Family Photo Days have been highlights in our school calendar.  These 

events would not be possible if not for the hard work of a small number of 

parents who give up their time to coordinate and run the canteen and fund-

raising events.  The funds raised by the P&C go towards resources for ALL 

students at our school.  Please consider helping, coordinating or volunteer-

ing alongside the established P&C committee members in Term 4 and in 

2017.  The old saying “many hands make light work‖ springs to mind as 

our school enrolment continues to grow.   

Finally, I would like to congratulate our students who make me proud every 

day. Our students continue learning together every day in many ways.  

They respect each other and their teachers and they are all making progress 

in many areas.  I look forward to sharing this ongoing journey throughout 

next term and certainly in 2017 when our school will welcome a large number 

of new students. 
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REMEMBER: 

 Canteen orders can now be placed via: 
www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au  

 ―Message You‖ : \SMS for absences 0437 780 341.  

 You can also use Skoolbag to advise of absences. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Fri 23 Sept—Last Day of 

Term Three for Students 

Tue 11 Oct— First Day of 

Term Four for Students 

Wed 19 Oct—Assembly 

hosted by M3 

Wed 26 Oct—Interschool 

Athletics Jumps & 

Throws 

Wed 26 Oct—Board 

Meeting 

Fri 28 Oct—Interschool 

Athletics Track  & Team 

Games 

Mon 31 Oct—

Professional Develop-

ment Day—no students 

Wed 2 Nov—Assembly 

hosted by M2 

Wed 2 Nov—P&C Meet-

ing 
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Our Faction Athletics Carnival 

What a spectacular sight it was to see our students in their faction shirts and hats 

on Tuesday as they energetically took part in our third Faction Athletics Carnival!  

A great day was had by all. Team spirit and good sportsmanship set the tone for a 

most successful carnival that began with all PP – Year 6 students marching to 

their faction bays. Throughout the day I heard many positive comments about the 

behaviour and commitment of our students and how terrific they looked in their 

brightly coloured faction shirts.  

A big thank you must go to Mr Negre for his work in coordinating the successful 

carnival. I would also like to thank our teachers and Education Assistants who 

trained students for team games and individual events prior to the carnival to 

make sure that everything ran so smoothly on the day. Lots of teachers and Edu-

cation Assistants got into the spirit of the day by dressing in team colours. Mrs 

Murray deserves a special mention for her faction outfit that I’m sure we will see 

again in years to come! 

Our ―Fabulous Food Factory‖ put on a delicious spread of healthy food that was 

available for morning tea and lunch during the carnival. Lots of preparation and 

work on the day by a team of supportive P&C volunteers led by Ange Tibbets and 

members of the P&C Canteen Committee ensured that our students, parents and 

teachers had plenty to eat.  

Our Gardens 

We hope you have noticed the work that has been done over the last couple of 

weeks to tidy up our gardens. Thank you to our Manager of Corporate Services 

and our Gardener who have been planning the re-mulching and re-planting of 

many of our garden areas. The work done so far has really spruced up the Boat 

Playground, the front of the school and the garden bed in front of the library. Lots 

more work is planned for the holidays. 

Term 4 

The final school term of this year begins on Tuesday 11th October for students.   

Please also remember that there will be no school for students on Monday 

31 October. This is a School Development Day and our teachers and Education 

Assistants will be working together to review our Strategic and Operational Plans  

to set targets for 2017 and in readiness for the development of our new Business 

Plan 2017  - 2019.  

OSHClub will be operating on both of these days, so please make sure you 

register online if your children will be attending out of school hours care at 

our school on Monday 10th and/or Monday 31st October 

The school office will close this Friday and will open again on Monday 10th Octo-

ber. We expect a busy term as many new enrolments continue to flow into our 

school in readiness for the beginning of the 2017 school year.  

I would like to wish everyone a happy and safe holiday.  Thank you for your vigi-

lance in keeping an eye on our school during this term break. 

Regards 

Jennifer Lee, Principal 
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POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT 

P A G E  3  

At Hammond Park Primary School our four expectations are: 

We are RESPECTFUL 

We are RESPONSIBLE 

We are SAFE 

We are LEARNERS 

 Our focus this week is:       Our focus last week was:   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents can support the school by discussing and encouraging these expectations at home. 

For more ideas on this please see your child’s teacher.  

https://youtu.be/wUTexOS-ACA  

https://youtu.be/9GhckwKmBEY 

 
Many thanks 

PBS Committee 

Hammond Park Primary School  

https://youtu.be/wUTexOS-ACA
https://youtu.be/9GhckwKmBEY
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SCHOOL NEWS 

H A M M O N D  P A R K  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L  

HASS in Classroom E4 

―In HASS we discussed Nanny Jill's (Mrs Van's Mum) Ted and we wrote interesting questions. 

Nanny Jill read them and wrote the answers to our questions for us to share as a class. Ted is 

63 years  old."  Leeya  
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SCHOOL NEWS 
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E4 September Acrostic Poems 
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SCHOOL NEWS 
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Earlier this term students in E3 learned about different cultures and in particular Indige-

nous culture in Australia. They investigated what culture is and how they should respect all 

cultures, not just their own. They learned some Noongar words which linked to a song they had 

learned for a school assembly called ―Wandjoo‖ by Gina Williams. They also explored Dream-

ing stories as part of their literacy programme, watched Aboriginal storytelling through song 

and dance and learned about the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander flags. The students 

were particularly engaged when learning about Bush Tucker and Dot paintings. Students then 

got the opportunity to choose an Australian animal outline and did their own dot painting in-

spired artwork. From these activities, students were able to demonstrate and talk about their 

increased knowledge and understanding of Indigenous culture. 
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SCHOOL NEWS 
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Year 5/6 collaborative "Robot" session.  We used the Edison robots and BILD creation. 
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SCHOOL NEWS 
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LOOSE PARTS PLAY EQUIPMENT 

Hi Debra and students 

The photo books are awesome 

I presented the books to the team at our tool box this morning, they were rapped to see that 
their hard work had such a good outcome, as you can see from the photo attached 

It’s great to getting feedback we appreciate it very much 

Thanks 

Cliff  Ryan 
Recycling Supervisor 
Waste Disposal Services 
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SCHOOL NEWS 

Fremantle College Gifted and Talented Academic Program 

Does your child have exceptional academic ability? 

Why not consider Fremantle’s NEW Gifted and Talented Academic Program 

– a program designed to challenge your child to achieve at the highest level. 

Applications for Gifted and Talented Programs open on 

Monday 10 October 2016 for children entering Year 7 in 2018. 

You can register your interest now at education.wa.edu.au/giftedandtalented. 

If you are unsure about what the Gifted and Talented Academic Program is all about, come along to 
our parent information evening. It will include a detailed presentation about the new academic pro-

gram, as well as the application and selection process for other Department of Education Gifted and 
Talented Programs. You’ll also have the opportunity to ask questions at the end of the session. Please 

ensure you RSVP to book your place.  

Venue: South Fremantle Senior High School, 

Calvert Music Centre (accessed from Pass Crescent, Beaconsfield) 

Date: Wednesday 26 October 2016 

Time: 6.00pm to 7.30pm 

RSVP: http://svy.mk/2bHp0sL  

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/FremantleCollege/ 

For more information visit education.wa.edu.au/giftedandtalented. 

SUCCESS DENTAL THERAPY CENTRE. 

We would like to let parents/carers and patients know that we will be closing for the first 
week of the school holidays, from Tuesday 27th September until Friday 30th September 
inclusive. 

For any emergencies that occur during this time, the Piara Waters Dental Therapy Centre 
will be open. They can be contacted on 93932125 between 8am to 4pm. 

We will re-open for the second week commencing on Tuesday 4th October as normal and 
continue for the full fourth term until  Wednesday 21st December. 

We wish all the parents/carers and students happy holidays, and remember to 
keep cleaning your teeth ! 

Clare and Hillary. 

OSH Club will be operating on Monday 10 October 

and Monday 31 October for the student free 

(Professional Development) days. 

To book go online to www.oshclub.com.au 

P A G E  9  

http://svy.mk/2bHp0sL
https://www.facebook.com/FremantleCollege/
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P&C NEWS 

CONTACT US: hammondparkpac@gmail.com  /  canteenhpps@gmail.com 

H A M M O N D  P A R K  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L  

Next Meeting: T4, Wk4, Wed 2nd November, 2016 at 7pm in the Staff Room 

All parents, carers, guardians and family are welcome to join. It’s only $1! 

FABULOUS FOOD FACTORY NEWS 

To find out the latest updates and info from the 

Fabulous Food Factory, please like our Facebook 

Group Fabulous Food Factory. We will advertise 

on a weekly basis if we need help filling shifts for 

the canteen. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR 

WEEK 1 of TERM 4 

Term 4 is now available for volunteers to register 

their support by filling in a shift. We are asking 

parents (mums and dads) or grandparents to do 1 

shift and share the load with the school communi-

ty. If the volunteer spots are not filled then we will 

not run the canteen for that week. 

 

 

 

 

READ ALL ABOUT IT! Fabulous Food Factory 

Feed Family and Friends the Finest of Fare at 

the Faction Carnival. Congratulations to the Can-

teen Committee for organising a fantastic array of 

food for the Faction Carnival. From sausages rolls 

to sweet treats to power-packed lunch packs — 

there was something for everyone on the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SIGN UP TO HELP IN THE CANTEEN 

Follow the link below 

http://vols.pt/rzQUBf 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE NEWS 

Entertainment Book You can still purchase your 

digital copy using this link: 

www.entbook.com.au/92653a  

Identity Direct sell a wide range of personalised 

products from school supplies to coffee 

mugs.  They also have sporting goods, glasses 

and children’s story books.  Every time you use 

Hammond Park’s code at checkout the P&C re-

ceives a commission.  Not only are you purchas-

ing gorgeous gifts with that special touch but 

you’re also helping the P&C with their fundraising 

efforts.  All you need to do is shop at 

www.identitydirect.com.au and use our code: 

34703 

Family Photo Day Thank you to all the families 

that were involved in our Family Photo Days this 

year.  We are already seeing some gorgeous 

sneak peaks of the photos that were taken over 

both days on Michelle Sparkes Photography Fa-

cebook Page.  Thank you to Rebecca, Miriam and 

Belinda for organising this event that raised $680 

for the P&C. 

Father’s Day Stall The Father’s Day Stall was a 

huge success with so many students coming to 

purchase their Dad and other significant male 

family members gifts. It was wonderful to see the 

students independently selecting and paying for a 

gift that was ―just right‖. Thank you for supporting 

our stall and to Clare and Sarah for organising 

it.  We raised $961 at the stall this year. 

New Speakers Thanks to your support and the 

efforts of the Fundraising Committee, the P&C 

have just purchased extra speakers to be placed 

in the Undercover Area of the school. 

Next Meeting - Tuesday 11th October, 9am in 

the staffroom.  Everyone is welcome. 

http://www.entbook.com.au/92653a
http://www.identitydirect.com.au/
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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